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Pierre / Fort Pierre Historic Preservation Commission 

Meeting at noon in Pierre city hall - Minutes October 10, 2017 

Call to order at 12:03 pm 

 

Members: Don Zeller (chairman), Betsey DeLoache (secretary), Deb Schiefelbein (treasurer), Eileen Fischer, 

Vona Johnson 

Absent: Kathy Aplan, Dave Bonde, Katie Johnson, David Reiss 

Guests: Paige Olson and Ted Spencer SDHPO 

 

Record volunteer hours 

Approve minutes of September 11 meeting – no quorum, deferred to next meeting 

Treasurer’s report reviewed 

Building permits review: none at this time 

 

Old Business 

 Fort Pierre Chouteau 

Funding grants submitted by Don and donations recorded by Deb 

Construction update: Paige and Jenna attended the initial ground disturbance and only one small 

piece found; footings have been poured and extra soil delivered. There was a ground breaking 

ceremony. 

Thank you cards will be sent when project is complete and include an invitation to the grand 

opening Deadwood wants pictures of the completed project and will be invited to the grand opening. 

 QR codes – sun shields material purchased at All Around Graphics to place on stickers to prolong them. 

 Gov. Coe Crawford historical marker – project will be determined later 

 Lewis and Clark signs grant awards will be in December, notification by December 31st. 

 Web site additions: Legion-Ted will check on this topic; Paige will check into Arikara site information; 

need to add information about the Hospital, Missouri River Bridges. 

 SD Community Foundation - completed grant app sent by Don on September 21 for niceties at the Fort 

Pierre Chouteau site like the concrete sidewalk and benches. 

 Griffin park statue status – Vona will check on this. 

 Vona will check into the "First Cabin" stone to see if it has been put in storage 

 

New Business 

 Historic home at 111 S Van Buren Goddard home approval – review at next meeting. 

 Driving tours brochures and/or new colored folded single page; need report from Katie to consider new 

 Membership- Don will send letter to the Mayors indicating the need for members to replace those whose 

terms expire or move away during their term. 

 Grant options – Ted explained that NPS guidelines do not allow restoring markers/signs, but will fund 

new signs. In addition, the $9,914 fund can be used for walking tours, training activities, website 

development, and can roll over to the Fort Pierre Chouteau project for benches. This will also include 

education with more information about National Historic Register for realtors to share with potential 

and existing homeowners. Ted will send us the brochures that describe this information. 

 

Next meeting is Monday November 13, 2017 

Meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm 


